
September 11, 2024

 

Re:  Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request ES20-001911

Dear 

This responds to your December 20, 2020 FOIA request seeking a "copy or printout of the 
YouTube Creator's Page for the NHTSA, which shows nonpublic videos on the agency's 
YouTube account."

We have completed our search and identified records responsive to your request.  The records 
are being released in their entirety.  

I have redacted portions of the records containing information whose disclosure would constitute 
a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy pursuant to FOIA Exemption 6. 5 U.S.C. § 
552(b)(6).  I have considered the foreseeable harm standard when reviewing these records and in 
applying any applicable FOIA exemption.

Pursuant to 49 CFR Part 7, there is no charge for this response.  

I am the person responsible for this decision.  If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so 
by writing to the Chief Counsel, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New 
Jersey Avenue, SE, West Building, W41-227, Washington, DC 20590, pursuant to 49 CFR § 
7.32(d).  An appeal must be submitted within 90 from the date of this determination.  It should 
contain any information and argument upon which you rely.  The decision of the Chief Counsel 
will be administratively final.

You also have the right to seek dispute resolution services from NHTSA’s FOIA Public Liaison, 
Sean Clayton, who may be contacted on (202) 366-7632 or by email at 
NHTSAFOIAPublicliaison@dot.gov.  

mailto:NHTSAFOIAPublicliaison@dot.gov


Further dispute resolution is available through the Office of Government Information Services 
(OGIS).  You may contact OGIS on (202) 741-5770 or by email at ogis@nara.gov. 

Sincerely,

Shonda Humphrey
Attorney Advisor

Attachment

mailto:ogis@nara.gov









































































